
· Garbage Pick Up: If your service day falls on or after a holiday, Praireland will be one day late that week. Regular service resumes the next week. Observed Holidays Include: Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day and New Year's Day. Pick up after the Memorial Day as well as Independence Day holidays will be one day late (Wednesday instead of Tuesday). For customer service call (847) 381-9300 or visit their website found here.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Pricing. Beginning September 1, 2015, Praireland will be the Village’s waste hauler and their pricing can be found here.
· Recycle. Prairieland will provide a free toter to residents; additional toters are also available.
· Electronics Collection. Prairieland accepts electronics "E" scrap. We provide a drop-off site at no charge located at 21N988 Pepper Road in Lake Barrington, IL. Call our office to arrange pick-up rate information. Note our hours are Monday/Friday 8:00 - 4:30, and Saturday 8:00 - 12:00 (noon), and drop-offs are only accepted during these hours when a Prairieland representative is on-site at the office. We are closed all major holidays.
Acceptable Items:
· Personal Computers
· Monitors
· Computer Drives
· Computer Mice
· Keyboards
· PDA Organizers
· Any Type of Telephones
· Televisions - $fee required, fee is determined by weight.
· Stereos
· MP3 Players
· CD Players
· VCR's
· Cameras
· Video Games
· Fax Machines
· Shredders
· Small Household Appliances
· Holiday Lights
· Microwave Ovens
Items Not Accepted:
· Broken Glass
· Air Conditioners
· Dehumidfiers
· Large Household Appliances
· Lead Acid Batteries
· Electric Fixtures
· Fluorescent Light Bulbs
· Compact Disks
· Software Disks
· Tapes
· Liquid or Chemical Waste
· Packaging Materials
· Compact Fluorescent Light Bulbs (CFL) Recycling. The Village of Barrington is one of several communities participating in a recycling program for CFL bulbs. The program is designed to help residential consumers property dispose of burnt-out CFLs because of the small amounts of mercury they contain. Drop off locations include the Barrington Public Works Building, 300 N. Raymond Avenue, (847) 381-7903. While the bulbs are safe to use in homes, you are advised to do proper cleanup if a bulb should break. Among its suggestions: 
—Sweep up—do not vacuum—all of the glass fragments and fine particles. 
—Place broken pieces in a sealed plastic bag and wipe the area with a damp paper towel to pick up stray glass shards. Put the used towel in the plastic bag as well. 
—Weather permitting, open windows to allow the room to ventilate
· Safe Prescription Drug Disposal. Save A Star is helping initiate Drug Disposal Programs in communities across the United States. The goal of this program is to dispose of prescription and over-the-counter medications in an environmentally safe way, but most importantly, to keep drugs out of the hands of young children and those who might use drugs for recreational purposes. Drop boxes for this program can be found at the Lake Zurich Police Department as well as the Hawthorn Woods Police Department. For more information on accepted/non-accepted items please visit their website by clicking here.

